
Monthly Parks Report for April 
Mall/Concourse Maintenance 

 
March brought us a little bit of everything.  We had a couple sizeable snow events that 
kept us removing snow for days following the events.  We had some excitement with St. 
Patrick’s Day festivities, which brought sizeable crowds to the area.  All banners were 
changed over from spring to winter, and snowflake lights were removed.  Temperatures 
were so beautiful mid-month that businesses started bringing out their outdoor cafes, 
and sidewalks filled with people just enjoying the first signs of Spring.  We prepared and 
responded to March Madness celebrations, particularly following the Elite Eight games 
through the Championship game.  For the Championship game, which brought at least 
12,000 people downtown, we worked with Streets for clean-up efforts similar to 
Freakfest operations, and had the walks and street clear by 5 am, in time for regular bus 
traffic. 
 
As we continue into April, crews are working to prepare planters for spring flowers by 
removing winter displays, adding soil and placing pots that were kept in storage over 
winter.  Crews have begun and will continue mulching our landscaped beds, and we will 
be aerating, fertilizing and overseeding our turf areas.  Crews are in the process of 
replacing aged street furniture and working with our vendors to have it refurbished 
according to our plans.  As conditions warrant, we will also begin our sidewalk washing 
program for the season.  Contractors from the Library Mall construction project are 
looking to begin installing landscape plans towards the end of the month as well.  Events 
will pick up considerably by the end of the month. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


